
NEW YEAR’S APPARITION written by Katherine Andrews

EXT. BUSY RESTAURANT PATIO - DAY

Birds chirp as HEIDI (40s) hides behind some shrubbery 
watching MONICA and KARYN (40s) chat at a nearby table.

HEIDI
(into cell phone)

It’s just...Monica’s always so 
flighty and Karyn can’t shut up 
about what a jerk Brent is. I just 
feel like I want more positivity in 
my life this year.

MAN’S VOICE (O.S.)
Be the change, baby.

HEIDI
(into cell phone)

You’re right.

MAN’S VOICE (O.S.)
Oh and hey, thanks for that nice 
surprise this morning. Three times 
in one week. We’re on fire. 
Whatever that mystery new year’s 
resolution of yours is, I fully 
support it.

Heidi smiles.

HEIDI
Thanks, Mike. See you in a bit.

Heidi hangs up and joins Monica and Karyn at their table.

MONICA
We ordered your usual. But we 
waited for you for this.

Monica hands Heidi a champagne glass and the three women 
clink mimosas over brunch.

HEIDI
Happy New Year!

They all drink.

MONICA
Okay, so what’s everyone’s 
resolutions? I’m off wheat and 
dairy...again.



KARYN
Oh really?

Karyn glances at the half-eaten pancakes slathered in whipped 
cream on Monica’s plate.

MONICA
Sunday’s are an exception.

HEIDI
It’s Saturday.

MONICA
Girls brunches are an exception 
too. And the week of my period. And 
the week before.

Monica picks up a forkful of pancake piled high with whip.

KARYN
My resolution is to stop 
complaining about Brent all the 
time. Either that or divorce him. I 
haven’t decided.

Monica turns to Heidi.

MONICA
Okay. You haven’t said anything and 
you look great. Spill.

KARYN
Yeah, what are you doing? I hate 
you.

Monica flags down the waiter.

MONICA
Are you still bringing my extra 
side of whipped cream...or?

The WAITER (20s) ignores her.

MONICA (CONT’D)
Why do they not write down orders 
anymore? With phones and stuff, 
their attention span is 
like...sorry, what were we talking 
about?

KARYN
Heidi was about to tell us about 
her resolution.
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HEIDI
It’s nothing.

KARYN
Bullshit.

HEIDI
It’s just...well there is 
something, but...

MONICA
I knew it! Your skin looks amazing. 
What are you doing? Is it botox? My 
cousin Jessa got botox and... 

KARYN
Do you think if I divorced Brent my 
skin would improve? Be honest.

HEIDI
Guys it’s not botox. Jesus.

MONICA
What then?

HEIDI
It sounds crazy.

KARYN
Is it keto? It’s fucking keto isn’t 
it. Keto’s fucking crazy. Brent’s 
always going on about how I could 
lose those last ten pounds if I 
just ate bacon all the time. 
Fucker.

Heidi loses her patience and belts out:

HEIDI
It’s my 92 year old grandmother.

MONICA
Huh? Her diet? Like a 1920s diet?

KARYN
I think Brent was on that diet for 
awhile. He was churning his own 
butter.

HEID
No, it’s not a diet. She appears. 
Like a hologram.
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MONICA
Shut up.

HEIDI
No, I’m serious. She died at the 
end of December.

KARYN
I’m sorry. I didn’t know.

MONICA
Yes you did. I texted you! Or maybe 
I forgot. Sorry. Oh yeah, that was 
the day I found out the final 
season of The Americans was on 
Netflix. Fuuuuuck. Matthew Rhys. 
Yummy. (to Heidi) Sorry.

HEIDI
Thanks, yeah. So anyway, the night 
she died, I prayed that I would one 
day have a fraction of her 
determination and perseverance. And 
the next morning, I woke up and...

KARYN
She was in you?

HEIDI
Not in me. With me. Periodically. I 
don’t think anyone else sees her. 
But I do. And I hear her.

MONICA
What does she say?

KARYN
Like that first morning. What did 
she tell you?

HEIDI
To fuck Mike.

MONICA
What?

HEIDI
Yeah, she was like: “My husband 
died when I was 42. Get some action 
while you still can.” I’m 
paraphrasing, but yeah, she’s 
pretty frank about stuff.
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KARYN
Holy shit!

HEIDI
Yeah.

MONICA
What else does she say?

KARYN
Yeah, when else does she show up?

MONICA
Oh my God. Was she there when you 
were doing it with Mike?

HEIDI
No.

KARYN
Maybe she was. Maybe she was 
watching, all proud.

HEIDI
I’ll tell you, I feel like I’m 
living with purpose. Like not 
wasting time or worrying as much, 
because every time I have a doubt 
or feel sorry for myself or  
procrastinate...BOOM! She’s right 
there telling me “Don’t whine about 
doing laundry. I had to wash 
clothes by hand” or “I agree with 
this Marie Kondo lady. I only ever 
had five outfits and I got by just 
fine.”

MONICA
Wait, she has Netflix?

KARYN
That’s fucking creepy.

HEIDI
It’s actually quite comforting. She 
always says just the right thing to 
help me see the big picture.

Heidi stares off into the distance.

GRANDMA’S VOICE (O.S.)
You’re wasting your time with these 
two. What? 

(MORE)
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You want to sit around and gossip 
all day? Life’s too short.

Heidi smiles.

KARYN
Oh my God, she’s here, isn’t she?

Karyn looks around.

MONICA
Can you hear her? What’s she 
saying?

HEIDI
I should go.

Heidi gets up to leave.

MONICA
Wait! Do you think I could use her? 
I mean, maybe when I feel like 
eating ice cream after the kids go 
to bed, she could appear and like, 
talk me down.

KARYN
Oh! Yeah! Yeah! Can you ask her if 
I should divorce Brent or not?

Heidi walks away.

HEIDI
Bye guys.

GRANDMA’S VOICE (O.S.) (CONT'D)
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